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GOALS AND OBJECTIVES:
1. Act as parliamentarian at general business and executive board meetings.

2. Oversee the recognition awards of MDMLG and shall also be responsible for coordinating any other special awards and recognition MDMLG may deem appropriate.

3. Oversee the work of any and all Ad Hoc Committees, summarizing activities and forwarding reports to the Executive Board.

4. Review the bylaws and submit proposed changes to the board in time for a vote at the last general business meeting before the annual meeting.

5. Send appropriate sentiment cards as needed throughout the year.
Accomplishments:

· Attended general and executive board meetings in the role of parliamentarian when able.

· Provided recognition certificates for officers, committee members, scholarship recipient, and retirees for 2015-2016.

· Including presenting long time member Deborah Adams with a Lifetime Achievement certificate and flowers on behalf of MDMLG at her December 18 retirement party at Beaumont Hospital – Farmington Hills. 

· Sent condolence cards to members as needed.
· Attended the Wayne State University School of Library and Information Science Annual Retreat with Misa Mi (current President-Elect) on Thursday, October 2, 2015 at Schoolcraft College on behalf of MDMLG. The main purpose of the retreat was to give updates on the school as well as begin work for the school's upcoming accreditation in 2016. The discussions at the retreat prompted MDMLG to explore additional ways of engaging our local library schools and library students interested in health sciences librarianship. 
· As part of these efforts, led the Board in creating and sending a ‘Student Professional Experiences Survey’ to gather a list of health sciences libraries in the state willing to offer practicums, internships, observerships, course interviewing and other experiences for library science students interested in health sciences librarianship. Received responses from 20 libraries in the state of Michigan and one library in Ohio, which will be included on a new student page on the MDMLG website as well as sent to UM, Wayne State, and OCC. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Stephanie Swanberg

Past-President, 2015-2016
